DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA, MAY 6, 2009
First, I want to invite all of you to the Annual Downtown Spring Potluck Party-Thursday, June 4, 2009, 6:30 p.m., in the houses and gardens of 120 and 126 North Division.

Last night’s CAC meeting was a very lively one.  The meeting was attended by a very worried resident of Courthouse Square, who reported that conditions in that building are continuing to worsen. She reported three knifings among tenants since February when I last reported to you on this issue. This resident believes the conditions are worsening because of a lack of good management, poor maintenance policies, the failure to do adequate background checks on new tenants from the shelter, and tenant flight growing from a belief that First Centrum’s tax-credit/terms of agreement to maintain the building is close to expiring.  I have tried to contact First Centrum with no returned calls. Tenants are currently trying to get information from the City Police department on the number of disturbance calls to the building.  I have talked to the Housing Bureau for Seniors which seems to be too busy to deal with the situation.  I have also talked to Ellen Schulmeister about the possibility of closer scrutiny of senior tenants transferred from the Delonis Center.  The complaining tenant has also been asked to join the CAC so we can continue to monitor the situation and try to help in any way we can.  Any City help that we can get to find out First Centrum’s plans for that building would be appreciated.

On a related issue, part of our CAC discussion last night dealt with the city’s budget crisis.  Like many other Ann Arbor residents, there many services we don’t want to cut, but we recognize that many cuts will be necessary to deal with the current difficult financial situation.  We don’t, however, believe that the City should use the DDA parking and TIF funds as a stop-gap, cash cow at the expense of the future of the downtown. We want the DDA to retain its autonomy in order that it can continue its commitment to sustain and improve the quality of life in the downtown.

We also believe that a strong police presence in the downtown, including very visible beat cops, is essential to downtown safety and quality of life.  We also very strongly oppose any extension of street parking meters into the residential neighborhoods surrounding downtown.  Meters threaten the residential quality of those neighborhoods, are in conflict with the Central Area Plans commitment to parking permit system in those areas, and threaten to encourage commercial expansion where it doesn’t belong.. It is also in conflict with the Downtown Plan and the DDA’s own Development Plan of 2003.

As you know, the CAC helped to facilitate the development of the Downtown Plan of 1988, the Central Area Plan of 1992, and the DDA Thirty Year Renewal Plan of 2003.  Our public positions are devised and stated in relation to those adopted plans.  Most recently we have played a significant role in the Calthorpe and A2D2 Process which has now produced rewrites of the Downtown and Central Area Plans (as well as a streamlined planning process, new zoning, a new parking plan, a revised Historic District ordinance). It will soon produce a set of Design Review Guidelines. Last night members of the CAC committed themselves to take a very careful at all these Plans to consider our future positions on all issues that relate to the Downtown. 

